
July 1 ,  2017 to 
June 30,  2018



Please enjoy this annual report, now appropriately 
titled the “Gratitude Report” in honor of YOU, our 
valued donors, sponsors, volunteers, and 
constituents! Because of you, 2017-2018 was one of 
Virginia Hemophilia Foundation's (VHF's) strongest 
fiscal years to date. Because of you, in July of 2017, 
VHF sent 43 children to Camp Youngblood. This 
week-long overnight camp at Camp Holiday Trails 
is designed for children to learn increased 
independence and self-esteem. Because of your 
advocacy efforts, Virginia passed Medicaid expansion 
giving access to healthcare coverage for those who 
need it most. Because of your varied contributions, 
VHF was able to offer specialized education, college 
and national meeting scholarships, and community- 
building opportunities throughout the year. Thank 
you for the ongoing trust that you put in VHF with 
your gifts.  
 
Currently this community faces a changing 
landscape with new treatment options and funding 
shifts. VHF is responding to these changes, 
continuing to serve the bleeding disorders 
community in the best way possible, and your 
financial support is crucial as we learn to adapt.  
 
Keep a look out in 2019 for new programs including a 
medical symposium featuring information on clinical 
trials and research, three newly tailored education 
retreats (one each for men, women, and young 
adults), a dynamic UNITE for Bleeding Disorders 
Walk, and a new three-year strategic plan. 
 
From the bottom of our hearts, thank you for caring, 
contributing, and serving VHF. 
 
 
 
Kelly Waters, LCSW, MSW 
Executive Director | Virginia Hemophilia Foundation 
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Officers 
President | Elizabeth Leftwich 
Vice President | Sarahbeth Spasojevich 
Treasurer | Jean Parnell 
Secretary | Megan Arrington 
 
 

“Dedicated to serving and supporting the needs of those impacted by a bleeding disorder 
through education, advocacy and community.”

“Become the recognized voice and go-to resource for those impacted by a bleeding disorder.”

Board Members 
Monika Eiden 
Michael Silva 
Daniel Warren 
Michael Welshonce 
 
 

Volunteers are the “lifeblood” of VHF. 
They are the people who step forward 
to work at events, participate on 
committees, and serve in so many 
other ways. 
 
To learn more about volunteering,  
contact Megan Schowengerdt 
at megan@vahemophilia.org.

100% of the Board of Directors donates 
their time and money to VHF! 
 
For information about serving on the 
Board of Directors, contact Kelly 
Waters at kelly@vahemophilia.org.



I am 19 years old and live with hemophilia A. I was
born into a family that is all too familiar with the
struggles that surround someone living with
hemophilia and from a young age I was exposed to
the amazing opportunities that were brought to me
through the bleeding disorders community. At the
age of eight I remember my mother explaining to me
that I would be leaving the house for a week to go to
Camp Youngblood. I didn’t really understand what
was going to happen, but I was very excited!  
 
In July of 2007, we set off to Charlottesville, only a
two-hour drive from my hometown but it felt like an
eternity. After driving down the rough dirt roads and
passing through the ‘welcome arch’ we arrived at
Camp Holiday Trails. The counselors welcomed me
right away. I felt comfortable in a completely new
place. The staff that year introduced me to my fellow
campers who are now some of my closest friends. A
lot of my memories from the time I spent at Camp
Youngblood are from this first year. We were
brought together not to listen to a presentation or
be told about the newest product but to just be kids.
I attended Camp Youngblood from 2007 to 2016. A
decade’s worth of memories made at my favorite
place - I knew that I was not ready to leave just yet. 
 
After I aged out, I applied to volunteer for the
summer of 2017. I wanted to help the week of Camp
Youngblood and then say my final goodbyes. My
original plans changed drastically when I was offered
a position as a counselor. This was an opportunity
that I and many of my fellow campers had dreamed
of so of course I jumped right into it. I worked with
the younger kids that I had grown up with and I saw
new faces introduced to this awesome thing called
camp and I could see how it was making a difference.
Being a camper was great but being a counselor gave
me a whole new perspective on the impact that camp
can have. That summer was a humbling experience
that steered me in a positive direction and
encouraged me to work within my community. I am
incredibly grateful to VHF for creating Camp
Youngblood. ~ Will George 
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77 cents of every 
dollar spent goes toward 
serving the inherited 
bleeding disorders  
community!

Bleeding disorders are a group of 
inherited conditions, which lead 
to a problem with the body’s 
blood clotting process. Currently, 
there is no cure. Effective 
treatments are available, but they 
may require lifelong infusions of 
expensive drugs. Costs for an 
individual with severe hemophilia 
can be over $200,000 per year. 
 
Although inherited bleeding 
disorders can lead to chronic 
health problems, people can live a 
long, healthy life if the disorder is 
managed properly. This is why 
VHF is dedicated to serving the 
needs of the bleeding disorder 
community through educational 
programs, timely newsletters, and 
year-round advocacy efforts. 
 
There are 286 patients enrolled in 
the Virginia Bleeding Disorders 
Program that live within the 
Central, Roanoke, Southwest, 
Hampton Roads, and Blue Ridge 
region (all territories served by 
VHF). 
 
In FY 2017-2018, VHF served 
approximately 165 households 
and offered 33 events with a total 
attendance of  1,584 people. 
Events ranged in size from 
intimate retreats with 10 people 
all the way up to a family 
weekend with 239 attendees!  
 

From Audited Financial Statements Year Ended June 30, 2018 

REVENUE

EXPENSES



Our family is originally from Ohio, where we were
members of the Northern Ohio Hemophilia
Foundation. When we moved a few years ago, I knew
it was vital to Cody’s healthcare to find support in
Virginia with VHF. Cody turned twelve in November
and his health issues are lifelong. We will need the
resources and support the foundation provides
throughout his lifespan.  
 
After the 2016 election, we felt at risk (and still are)
of losing specialized healthcare for Cody. VHF
empowered us to speak out to protect our
healthcare. I believe that is when the spark for
advocacy started in me. I felt compelled to do
something, and joined the advocacy committee and
attended VHF’s Richmond Days and the National
Hemophilia Foundation's (NHF) Washington Days.
There are many new members beginning their
journey with hemophilia, and with the country’s
evolving healthcare system, volunteering with the
advocacy committee is one way to show support. 
 
The best aspect of being part of Richmond Days and
Washington Days was including our children in our
advocacy efforts. I was reminded that our
representatives work for us, and it was important to
show our kids how to talk to their representatives if
there is an issue that is important to them. Often, I
had challenging views from my representatives,
which made me feel less empowered. I was
encouraged, however, to continue to stand up for
what I believe in and what I was fighting for, no
matter who the battle was with. 
 
It's important for members of the bleeding disorders
community to educate themselves on healthcare
issues with help from organizations like VHF, NHF
and Hemophilia Federation of America (HFA).
Community members can be involved by attending
legislative days, and reaching out to their local
representatives. Calling or emailing your legislator is
not difficult—losing your healthcare would be. This
may sound simple, but just being involved with
something bigger than myself has been meaningful
to me. VHF gave our family a platform to speak up
for Cody and we are so grateful! ~ Krista Davidson 
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Listed below are individuals who have made a financial contribution from July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018. VHF 
is so grateful to you all. If we inadvertently omitted or misspelled your name, please accept our most sincere 
apologies.  

Patron Friend | $1,000+ 
Jim & Fran Brooks 
Rebecca Christensen 
Jeff & Christine Krecek 
Rick & Julie LeFevre 
John Parron 
Reginald & Lucianne Warren 
 
Sustaining Friend | $500-$999 
Nathan & Jamala Arland 
Dana Beers & Elizabeth Leftwich 
Rebecca Bowers-Lanier 
Nick & Taylor Cady 
TJ & Monika Eiden 
John & Mary Hubbard 
Robert & Theresa Kitts 
James & Virginia McCauley 
Kevin & Dorothy O'Connor 
Mike & Ashley Silva 
Steven & Sarahbeth Spasojevich 
 
Supporting Friend | $250-$499 
Tia Arthur 
Catherine Breitbeil 
Mari Droney 
Brad & Kendall Fitzpatrick 
Azure Jones 
Janice Kuhn 
David & MaryAnn McCrum 
Jane Newman 
Jean Parnell 
Jason Priest 
David Richardson 
Ambar Rieken 
Donald & Beth Smith 
David & Theresa Stone 
Kim Trentham 
Sue Tucker 
Albert & Marijane Valentino 
David & Mary Valentino 
Kelly Waters 
 
Contributing Friend | $100-$249 
Megan Arrington 

Robyn Arrington 
Debbie Baugher 
Jennifer Boniface 
Zachary Bordone 
Robert & Donna Bordone 
Walter & Susan Branam 
Heather Brinkley 
Dennis Buckley 
Aaron & Eileen Bunn 
Kelly Cartwright 
Sara Cheeks 
Jennifer Cole 
Lois Cooper 
Adrian Dodd 
Cory Dunn 
Thomas Eiden 
Donna Emerson 
Beth Falwell 
Jennifer George 
Nancy Graves 
Ralph Gross 
Melinda Harden 
Sidney Herring 
Sasha Jean-Noel 
Charles & Mary Johnson 
David & Ann Kendall 
Shawn & Suzanne Kuhn 
Kristen Lahocki 
Portia Les'Pere 
Virginia Mathurin 
Linda Morrison 
Randy & Kathy Mortimer 
Stacey Noble 
Julia Norris 
John & Valerie Persons 
Lindsey Plessinger 
Tim Reid 
Kelly Ruotolo 
Dianne Rust 
Mike Scantlin 
Tim & Susan Shomaker 
Peggy Smith 
Terry Smith 
Shelby Smoak & Vicky Hawk 

Tom & Candy Spasojevich 
Adrien Spriggs 
Scott Steen & Sharon Moore-Steen 
George Stone 
Susan Templeton 
Nicole Valentino 
Jason Valentino 
Deeann Wagner 
Daniel & Lydia Warren 
Catherine Weiss 
Rebecca Wheeler 
Lorenzo Whitehurst 
 
Friend of VHF | $5-$99 
Ahmad & Sabrina Adams 
Brenda Adamson 
Katherine Alvizures 
Betty Ames 
Stephen & Brittany Angell 
Tammy Bagi 
Michelle Banton 
Catherine Bennion 
Julia Black 
Nick Bordone 
Tanya Brennan 
Edmund Brooks 
Beverly Brown 
Alex Byrd-Fobbs 
Brandy Campbell 
Patricia Caughran 
Christopher Coffey 
Heather Conner 
Ed Cook 
Myra Cooper 
Sarah Covert 
Sue Cowell 
Evelyn Cox 
Tom & Jodi Daddio 
Colin & Krista Davidson 
James Davis 
Brian delBalzo 
Patricia DeRatto 
George Dillon 
Ashley Dillon 
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Listed below are individuals who have made a financial contribution from July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018. VHF 
is so grateful to you all. If we inadvertently omitted or misspelled your name, please accept our most sincere 
apologies.  

Friend of VHF | $5-$99 cont'd.  
Lloyd & Janet Doppman 
Barbara Dyer 
Lisa Elmore 
Bob Ensinger 
Philip Epstein 
Stephanie Fedorowicz 
Corey Flatt 
John & Margaret Fulluo 
Deonta Gail 
Jennifer Gay 
Natasha Gealey 
Dwight & Kathleen George 
Eric George 
Julie Grant 
Scott & Shannon Gravitt 
Lawrence Guillemette 
Tara Hargrove 
Bruce Harrell 
Landon Holbrook 
Barbara Holbrook 
George & Diane Hollenbeck 
Savanna Horn 
Alan Hostetler 
Angela Householder 
Allen Hunter 
Diane Interdonato 
Rhonda Johnson 
Kevin Johnson 
Leann Johnson 
Murai Johnson 
Russell & Doreen Kaiser 
Carrie Keeler 
Elizabeth Keene 
Ted Kendall 
Dana Keys 
Jenny King 
Edward King 
Karen Kirsch 
Carolyn Lamma 
Michael Larson 
Seth & Cathy Levy 
Ray & Mary Logwood 
Tamika Malcolm 

Krystin Manweiler 
Gita Massey 
Allison Mays 
James & Stephanie McNamara 
Shanna Milburn 
Linda Mills 
Noel Monroe 
Colleen Morehouse 
Crystal Morris 
Michael Mount 
Jill Nagy 
DeAndrea Norris 
Shannon Phelps 
Jessica Pick 
Erin Pinkerton 
Curtis Pitts 
Catherine Plotkin 
Theressa Powell 
Donna Puryear 
Elizabeth Ragland 
Marquita Reinhardt 
Mary Richie 
Larry Riddick 
Chuck & Renee Riddle 
Oscar & Jessica Rivera 
Takeyla Roberts 
Beth Rogers 
Daniel Rogers 
Melbra Rose 
Megan Schowengerdt 
Tiffany Sears 
Lynda Shaw 
William and Rachel Shifflett 
William Shifflett 
Sherene Silverberg 
Christopher Smith 
Jane Smith 
Andre Smith 
Dixie Sparrow 
Michelle Stielper 
Tim & Jill Swinger 
Jessica Teran 
Wendell & Kay Thomas 
Alexis Thomas 

Valerie Thomson 
Lamar Townsend 
Allison Vaughan 
Joanne Venable 
William & Marliene Wagner 
Dennis & Anne Walker 
Casey Warcewicz 
Albert & Shirley Waters 
Angela Watts 
Rixey Wayland 
Michael Welshonce 
Tom Welshonce 
Michael & Barbara Wheatley 
Glenn Williams 
Lore Williams 
Larry & Deborah Williford 
Geraldine Winnegan 
Dawn Wood 
Gary Woods 
Allen & Barbara Young 
 
Community Health Charities 
Through CHC-VA, VHF participates in 
workplace campaigns throughout the 
Commonwealth. VHF has been approved 
to participate in the 2018 Commonwealth 
of Virginia Campaign (CVC). The 
campaign will run through January 3, 
2019. To donate to VHF with the state 
employee campaign (Local Government 
and Schools United Way) direct your 
donation to #06043. 
 
Thank you to the following individuals 
who pledged support through the 
2016-2017 statewide CHC Campaign: 
Eileen Bunn 
Jarrod Cady 
Kelly Cartwright 
Colleen Druzgal 
Deborah Estienne 
William Halverson 
Wendy Jones 
Kamala Lannetti 



I started attending VHF events when I was very
young! It helped me meet and spend time with other
kids my age with bleeding disorders like me. The
first event I can remember attending was “Sleeping
with the Fish” at the Virginia Beach Aquarium. My
family and I spent the night at the aquarium, which
was super cool for a kid my age, and my parents got
to mix and mingle with other parents with kids with
bleeding disorders. This was the first time we got to
see first-hand how much VHF does for the
community of people with bleeding disorders. 
 
My all-time favorite program would have to be the
Terry Lamb Batter Up Community Event with the
Norfolk Tides and meeting the MLB players. VHF has
given me and my family so many opportunities to
meet great, courageous, strong people with bleeding
disorders. These people and their accomplishments
have encouraged and inspired me to be the best I
can be with my bleeding disorder. 
 
I am currently a sophomore at Thomas Nelson
Community College and I play baseball for them as
their catcher. I played baseball and attended Danville
Community College (DCC) my freshman year and
moved schools due to the baseball program
disbanding at DCC. I have applied to many
scholarships over the past 2 years and have been
fortunate to get several, but this was my first
hemophilia one. I would say I am most proud of this
one because I know there were many applicants to
choose from and you chose me! I am eternally
grateful for VHF and their support and contribution
to my education. 
 
My plan for the future is to graduate with a Criminal
Justice degree in January of 2020, then apply to the
Virginia State Police Academy. I hope to work in the
Suffolk, Newport News or Hampton area after
completing the academy. ~ Chase Gardner 
 
VHF offers many scholarship opportunities for
members of the bleeding disorders community. A
complete list and description of offerings is available
on the VHF website, www.vahemophilia.org, under the
services tab.  
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Listed below are organizations which have made a financial contribution from July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018. 
If we inadvertently omitted or misspelled your name, please accept our most sincere apologies.  

Accredo 
AmazonSmile 
AMF Bakery Systems 
Angela Mott Photography 
Aptevo Biotherapeutics 
Bank of America Charitable Foundation 
Bayer 
Bioverativ 
Chandler Chicco Agency LLC 
Colburn-Keenan Foundation, Inc. 
Community Health Charities (CHC) 
Comprehensive Health Education Services 
CSL Behring 
CVS Caremark Specialty Pharmacy 
Diplomat 
DrugCo Health 
EMS Management & Consultants, Inc. 
Genentech 
Grifols 
Hemophilia Alliance Foundation 
Hemophilia Federation of America (HFA) 
Hoos at Home  
 

HPC Specialty Pharmacy, LLC 
Kroger Cares 
Markel Corporation 
Matrix Health Group 
National Hemophilia Foundation (NHF) 
Network for Good (Facebook) 
Novo Nordisk, Inc. 
Octapharma USA, Inc. 
Option Care 
PayPal Giving Fund 
Pfizer 
Retired Policy & Fire Fighters Association 
Richmond Road Runners 
Shire 
Skinny Dip Frozen Yogurt Bar 
Soleo Health 
Spark Therapeutics, Inc. 
Superior Biologics, Inc. 
United Fire Protection 
United Way of Greater Atlanta 
United Way of Greater Richmond & Petersburg 
United Way of South Hampton Roads 
 

Make a monthly gift and be part of a special group of people who are committed to VHF’s future by 
giving hope every day to those living with bleeding disorders. Your support will make a big impact with 
our families! To learn more, contact Megan Schowengerdt at megan@vahemophilia.org. 
 
Thank you to our 2018 inaugural members: 
Jeff & Christine Krecek 
Barbara Wheatley 

Join our Legacy Society by 
remembering VHF in your estate plan 
or will and directly impact the lives of 
people living with inherited bleeding 
disorders. You will also touch the 
lives of those who might someday be 
affected – your special gift to us will 
last forever. For more information 
call 804-740-8643 or email 
info@vahemophilia.org. 
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Please note that this calendar is not complete. Event dates and details are subject to change. 

January 
• 20th – 21st - Advocacy Training and Richmond Days (Richmond)

February 
• 9th – 10th – Women’s Retreat (Virginia Beach) NEW THIS YEAR!

March Bleeding Disorders Awareness Month 
• 9th – Medical Symposium (Richmond) NEW THIS YEAR!
• 10th – Community Event (Richmond)
• 27th – 29th - NHF Washington Days (Washington, D.C.)

April 
• 4th – 6th - HFA Symposium (San Diego, CA)
• 14th – “Red Tie Soiree” Spring Fundraiser and Silent Auction (Richmond)
• 17th - World Hemophilia Day | Educational Dinner (Richmond)
• 26th – 28th – Family Camp (Camp Holiday Trails - Charlottesville)
• 30th - Camp Youngblood Online Application Due

May 
• 1st - Lyman Fisher & NHF Bleeding Disorders Conference Scholarship Applications Due
• TBD - First Step Program for New Families (TBD)

June 
• 21st - 22nd – Annual Education Meeting (Natural Bridge)
• 23rd – Community Event (Natural Bridge)

July 
• 7th – 12th - Camp Youngblood (Camp Holiday Trails - Charlottesville)

August 
• 3rd – 4th – Young Adult Retreat (TBD) NEW THIS YEAR!

September 
• 14th – 15th - Community Retreat Weekend and Unite Walk Pep Rally (TBD)

October 
• 3rd – 5th - NHF Bleeding Disorders Conference (Anaheim, CA)
• 11th - 13th - Teen Retreat (Camp Holiday Trails - Charlottesville)
• 20th – Unite for Bleeding Disorders Walk (Midlothian)

November 
• 9th – 10th – Men’s Retreat (TBD) NEW THIS YEAR!

December 
• 7th - Winter Gatherings (Charlottesville, Norfolk, Richmond)



THANK YOU FOR 
ALL YOUR SUPPORT 

IN FISCAL YEAR 
 2017 - 2018.    

WE CAN'T WAIT TO 
SEE YOU IN 2019!


